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Thursday 9th February 2023 

From the Principal, 

Greetings all in the Kingsbury Primary School community and welcome to 2023.  We have had a smooth start to the 
year and this is testimony to the work of our teachers, the support of our families and the positive intent of our 
students. We are all looking forward to a great year. 
 

We welcome lots of new students and families. We also welcome some new staff; 
 

 Cindy Nguyen, who will be one of our Prep teachers 
 Renee Cerantonio, who will be teaching Performing Arts across the school  
 Alice Krause, who will be our Visual Arts teacher 
 

Like the Beatles song Hello / Goodbye as well as welcoming the three aforementioned people, we are going to be 
saying good-bye to Jillian Holmes our OSHC Coordinator. Jill will be starting a new position at Newlands Primary School 
and we wish her all the best. Zach Brown-Close will be stepping up to the co-ordinators role and I’m sure it will be a 
smooth transition. 
 

Some information about our P.E. Program 
Over coming weeks all of our teachers will be publishing their term overviews in the newsletter. However, this week I 
will open the batting with a run down of our term of Physical Education. All grade levels will participate in lessons of a 
similar structure 
 

* We will always have a fitness component 
* We will always have a skills session 
* We will always have a game application 

Preps  
The Prep grade will be focussing on relays as their fitness activity. This will involve running, skipping and jumping with 
and without equipment. They will be developing their fundamental motor skills of catching and bouncing and will 
participate in minor games practices that develop their sense of space and teamwork. 
 

Grades 1-2  
Will continue on with the Fitness Circuit work from last year. The Fitness Circuit will include two aerobic activities and 

two activities that build strength and joint mobility. Over the course of the term we will build up the endurance of the 

students. Last year we saw some terrific gains as the kids challenged themselves further through the fitness program. 

Our skill sessions will be on aspects of Athletics. The emphasis will be on relays, hurdles sprint running and long jump. 

Later on, in the term will be delivering Golf and AFL instruction. We will focus on minor games that involve eye-hand 

coordination and ball skills. 
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We are a Child Safe School. 
All children have the right to feel safe and to learn. 

We are committed to protecting the wellbeing of students in our care. 

IMPORTANT DATES 

 

Monday 13th February  J.S.C. Investiture (To be confirmed) 
Wednesday 15th February No school for Foundation (Prep) students 
     Playgroup, 9.00am—11.00am 
     Uniform shop open for sales, 9.00am—10.00am 
     Golf Clinic incursion for students in Years 1-6 
Thursday 16th February  Canteen open for sales 
     School Council Meeting, 7.00pm 



Grades 3-6  
We will be building on Fitness Circuit work from last year. The Fitness Circuit will include two aerobic activities and two 
activities that build strength and joint mobility.  The Circuits will become more individualised over time as students 
learn how to add greater difficulty to provide greater challenge. The students are already doing this -Well played!!! 
 

Our skill sessions will be on all aspects of Athletics. This includes relays, hurdles sprint running, jumping and throwing. 
Later on, in the term will be delivering Golf and AFL instruction. Our game applications will be skewed towards practice 
for our up-coming Athletics Carnival. 
 

School Council Info 
On Monday I will be posting a notice of election for our School Council. Every year around half of School Council comes 
up for re-election. On the notice it will have the following information: 
 

 The number of vacancies 
 The length of the vacancies  
 How to nominate 
 The process for election 
 

Our School Council is fantastic. It has been a pleasure working with them and one thing that is guaranteed is that they 
ALWAYS have the best interests of the KPS students, staff and families at heart. 
 

The following School Council members will finishing their terms following our February 2023 meeting. Of course they 
are free to nominate for vacancies in the new School Council in the same way as anyone else can. 
 

Parent Representatives  Dylan Guinelly 
     Nigel Proctor 
     Renee Smith  
     Thuy Duong 
 
DET Reps     Simone Bevan 
     Wayne Bolton  
 
Community Rep   Sarah Arnold 
 

We also look forward to Matt McKenzie, Rhiannon Poley, Kellie Considine, Amy Thexton -Smith and I continuing on for 
another year. 
 

Below is some School Council info from DET 

What is a school council and what does it do? 
All government schools in Victoria have a school council. They are legally constituted bodies that are given powers to 
set the broad direction of a school, in accordance with Ministerial Order 1280 Constitution of Government School 
Councils, and the Education and Training Reform Act 2006. In doing this, a school council may directly influence the 
quality of education for students. 

Who is on the school council? 
For most primary school councils, there are several possible categories of membership: 

A mandated elected parent member category – more than one-third of the total members must be from this category 
according to Ministerial Order 1280. Department employees can be parent members at their child’s school 
providing that they are not engaged in work at the school. 

A mandated elected school employee member category – members of this category make up no more than one-third 
of membership. The principal of the school is automatically one of these members. 

An optional community member category – members are co-opted by a decision of the council because of their 
special skills, interests or experience. Department employees are not eligible to be community members. 

A small number of school councils have nominee members. 

For all schools with a Year 7 and above cohort, there is an additional category of membership: 

A mandated elected student member category, two positions. 
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Generally, the term of office for all members is two years. The term of office of half the members expires each year, 
creating vacancies for the annual school council elections. 

Why is parent membership so important? 
Parents on school councils provide important viewpoints and have valuable skills and a range of experiences and 
knowledge that can help inform and shape the direction of the school. 

Those parents who become active on a school council find their involvement satisfying and may also find that their 
children feel a greater sense of belonging. 

Do I need special experience to be on school council? 
Each member brings their own valuable skills and knowledge to the role, however, in order to successfully perform 
their duties, councillors may need to gain some new skills and knowledge.  

It is important to have an interest in your child’s school and the desire to work in partnership with others to help 
shape the school’s future. 

Code of conduct for school councillors 
School councils in Victoria are public entities as defined by the Public Administration Act 2004. 

School councillors must comply with the Code of Conduct for Directors of Victorian Public Entities issued by the 
Victorian Public Sector Commission. The Code of Conduct is based on the Victorian public sector values and requires 
councillors to: 

 act with honesty and integrity – be truthful, open and clear about their motives and declare any real, potential or 
perceived conflict of interest and duty 

 act in good faith in the best interests of the school – work cooperatively with other councillors and the school 
community, be reasonable, and make all decisions with the best interests of students foremost in their minds 

 act fairly and impartially – consider all relevant facts of an issue before making a decision, seek to have a balanced 
view, never give special treatment to a person or group and never act from self-interest 

 use information appropriately – respect confidentiality and use information for the purpose for which it was made 
available 

 exercise due care, diligence and skill – accept responsibility for decisions and do what is best for the school 

 use the position appropriately – not use the position as a councillor to gain an advantage 

 act in a financially responsible manner – observe all the above principles when making financial decisions 

 comply with relevant legislation and policies – know what legislation and policies are relevant for which decisions 
and obey the law 

 demonstrate leadership and stewardship – set a good example, encourage a culture of accountability, manage 
risks effectively, exercise care and responsibility to keep the school strong and sustainable. 

Indemnity for school council members 
School councillors are indemnified against any liability in respect of any loss or damage suffered by the council or any 
other person in respect of anything necessarily or reasonably done, or omitted to be done by the councillor in good 
faith in: 

 the exercise of a power or the performance of a function of a councillor, or 

 the reasonable belief that the act or omission was in the exercise of a power or the performance of a function of a 
council. 

In other words, school councillors are not legally liable for any loss or damage suffered by council or others as a result 
of reasonable actions taken in good faith. 
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How can you become involved? 
By participating in, and voting in the school council elections, which are held in Term 1 each year. However, ballots are 
only held if more people nominate as candidates than there are positions vacant. 

In view of this, you might consider: 

 Standing for election as a member of the school council 

 Encouraging another person to stand for election 

What do you need to do to stand for election? 
The principal will issue a Notice of Election and Call for nominations in Term 1 of each year. Council elections must be 
completed by 31 March, unless varied by the Minister for Education. 

If you stand for election, you can arrange for someone to nominate you as a candidate or, you can nominate yourself 
in the parent member category. You can only be nominated by another member of the same category that you are 
eligible for (e.g. a member of the parent electorate may only nominate another parent of that electorate). 

Department employees with a child enrolled at a school where they are not engaged in work, are eligible to nominate 
for parent membership at that school. 

Return your completed nomination form to the principal within the time stated on the Notice of Election. You will 
receive a Nomination Form Receipt via post, email or by hand delivery.  

Generally, if there are more nominations than vacancies a ballot will be conducted in the two weeks after the call for 
nominations has closed. 

Remember 
Consider standing for election to school council. 

Ask the principal for instructions if you are not sure what to do. 

Be sure to vote if the election goes to ballot. 

Contact the principal if you are unsure about what is required at any stage of the election process. 
 

Important Information from DET 
The Department does not provide personal accident insurance or ambulance cover for students. Parents/carers of 

students, who do not have student accident insurance/ambulance cover, are responsible for paying the cost of 

medical treatment for injured students, including the cost of ambulance attendance or transport as well as any other 

transport costs. In some circumstances, medical or other expenses will be paid by the Department where it is assessed 

that it is likely that the Department is liable for negligent acts or omissions of its staff or volunteers. More information 

about the claims process is available below. Where there is no whole-of-school policy in place, it is the responsibility of 

parents/carers to look into their preferred options in this regard. The Department cannot provide advice to parents/

carers on the purchase of individual student accident policy or ambulance cover. Private property brought to school by 

students, staff or visitors is not insured and the Department does not accept any responsibility for any loss or damage. 

This can include mobile phones, calculators, toys, sporting equipment and cars parked on school premises. As the 

Department does not hold insurance for personal property brought to schools and has no capacity to pay for any loss 

or damage to such property, students and staff should be discouraged from bringing any unnecessary or particularly 

valuable items to school.  

More Information from DET 
PRIVACY COLLECTION STATEMENT – Primary Schools Information for parents and carers During the ordinary course of 
your child’s attendance at our school, school staff will collect your child’s personal and health information when 
necessary to educate your child, or to support your child’s social and emotional wellbeing or health in the school 
context. Such information will also be collected when required to fulfil a legal obligation, including duty of care, 
antidiscrimination law and occupational health and safety law. If that information is not collected, the school may be 
unable to provide optimal education or support to your child, or fulfil those legal obligations. For example, health 
information may be collected through the school nurse, primary welfare officer or wellbeing staff member.  
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If your child is referred to a specific health service at school, such as a Student Support Services officer, the required 
consent will be obtained. Our school also collects information provided by parents and carers through the School 
Entrance Health Questionnaire (SEHQ) and the Early Childhood Intervention Service (ECIS) Transition Form.  
 

Our school may use online tools, such as apps and other software, to effectively collect and manage information about 

your child for teaching and learning purposes, parent communication and engagement; student administration; and 

school management purposes. When our school uses these online tools, we take steps to ensure that your child’s 

information is secure. If you have any concerns about the use of these online tools, please contact us. School staff will 

only share your child’s personal or health information with other staff who need to know to enable the school to 

educate or support your child, or fulfil a legal obligation. When our students transfer to another Victorian government 

school, personal and health information about that student will be transferred to that next school. Transferring this 

information is in the best interests of our students and assists that next school to provide optimal education and 

support to students. In some limited circumstances, information may be disclosed outside of the school (and outside 

of the Department of Education and Training). The school will seek your consent for such disclosures unless the 

disclosure is allowed or mandated by law. Our school values the privacy of every person. When collecting and 

managing personal and health information, all school staff must comply with Victorian privacy law. For more 

information about privacy including about how to access personal and health information held by the school about 

you or your child, see our school’s privacy policy: https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx 

Getting to Know Your Child Interviews 

These will be held on Thursday 9th March 2023.  The main purpose is for parents to meet with the teacher and pass on 
any relevant information that will assist our students to have a successful year.  Bookings can be made via Compass, so 
that you can select what time suits you best.  More information to follow and we will advise when these are open for 
bookings. 

 

Earthquake in Turkey 

As you will have seen on the news recently, a devasting earthquake has hit Turkey and surrounding areas.  Many 
people have lost their lives and many more are displaced, homeless.  One of our current parents (who was born in 
Turkey) is part of an organisation who are co-ordinating a drive for new blankets and/or tents.  These items can be left 
at the school office and will be delivered to the organisation.  These will then be sent overseas and distributed to 
families in need.  Please help, if you can. 
 

Dental Check Ups 
All families should have received a permission form for your child to participate in our upcoming free dental check up 
& treatment plan for eligible students.   All permission forms need to be returned to the school office as soon as 
possible. 
 

School Attendance 
The Department of Education requires all families to notify the school by 9.30am each day, if their child is             
absent.  Then the school roll can be marked accordingly.  Any family that does not contact the school will be contacted 
a school staff member to find out the reason for the absence.  DET expects that all students attend school each day, 
unless a reasonable explanation is provided.  There are three ways you can notify us of your child’s absence: 
 
 Telephone 9462 2711 at any stage prior to 9.30am 
 Email the school @ kingsbury.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
 Notify us on the Compass App.  A quick, easy option for those on the move.   The Compass App can be 

downloaded via the “App Store” and is free.  Please see the Administration Staff if you require a username and 
login. 

 

All the best, 

Brett Millott 

Principal 
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